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Dear Parent and Student 
 

Congratulations go to: 
 

• The following pupil who has achieved their Bronze Merit Award: 
Isla Collingwood 7C   

 

• The year 8 and 10 football and netball teams who faced local rivals JSTC on Tuesday 23 September with 
the following results: 

Year 8 football lost 3-1  
Year 10 football won 6-3  
Year 8 netball won 16-3  
Year 10 netball won 24-9  

 

The Year 10 football and netball teams are currently undefeated in the first three matches of the league.  
Can they keep up their winning streak as they face Skegness Academy on Wednesday 1 October?! 
 

Thank you to students who were able to attend the Annual Flu vaccination programme on Monday, for those 
who missed this session, a catch session is being administered on 21 October 2025 to students in Years 7 to 
11.  Please ensure that you have given your consent by using the link in the attached letter 
 

Extracurricular clubs are available in the PE department, and we would be delighted to see students engage in 
the range of activities being offered, please refer to Extra Curricular Timetable attached. 
 

To ensure we hold the latest parental information, could we ask that you complete the attached consent 
form for non-residential trips, returning to the school office as soon as possible.  Forms are required for all 
students.  
 

Dates for your diary: 
Tuesday 14 October: Year 7 Meet the Tutor Evening, letter issued under separate cover 
Monday 3 November: Year 11 Mock Exams start 
Tuesday 11 November: Year 9 Parents Evening 
 

May we ask that if driving to school you park sensibly along the main road outside school, avoid parking on both 
sides directly either side of the school entrances, and never on the zigzag yellow lines.  It causes difficulties for 
school buses and large vehicles to pass, and it is potentially dangerous for pupils who need to cross the road, as 
visibility is poor.  Your understanding on this matter is appreciated. 
 
Cor unum, via una  
 
 
 

Mr G Thompson 
Headteacher 

30 September 2025 
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